Dr. Norbert Kennerknecht
185 Hospital Drive
Warren, Pa. 16365

To Whom It May Cocern,

Approximately seven years ago, Laura Tingley received a state or
federal grant to construct a memorial park and garden on the
Youngsville High School property, between Woodard Street and the
Brokenstraw Creek. A pavilion was erected on a cement slab. Paving
was added for parking and a garden 72 feet x 8 fect was planted.

Laura left Youngsville, and I do not know wheo was responsible for
the upkeep of this garden. A couple Youngsville High School Seniors
worked on it as a senior project. I became involved with it because of
my grandsons senior project, to help him with plant identification.
After he graduated, my husband, daughter, and I would periodically
clean it up. The Japanese Knotweed is impossible to remove.

Several concerned citizens of Youngsville would volunteer their time
to try to make it look better. Now the timbers bordering the garden are
rotten and unstable with large timber nails sticking out, presenting a
safety hazard.

Jean Zock and T would like to have the timbers removed, shorten the
garden to a manageable size, have highway fabric added, with large
gravel rock on top. Place large landscape rocks on top of this so driving
and parking cannot be on this area. There are two memorial slabs,
which were removed from the school when some renovation was
completed. We would like to have them placed around the garden as a
border. One reads, Dr. J. F, Whiten Memorial and the other 19
GYMN 26.

We have an estimate from Laugers Good Lawn for $757. 00. When
Barry Tingley moved to Florida, he gave me the check book with the
balance to be used for this garden. A sign was erected in the pavilion
“Dedicated to the ones who suffered the tragedy of the Columbine High
School shooting”. Plants and mulch were also purchased. There is
enough left in the account to complete this project. The account is
Youngsville Middle Senior High Memorial Fund c/o Louise Dyer.



We would like an answer on this project as soon as possible, so the
contractor can get started before his busy season starts. We have
several plants that need to be remove before the work can be started.

You can notify me with an answer at 814-563-9244 or 234 College
Street, Youngsville, Pa. 16371. I am enclosing a copy of the estimate
from Lauger’s Good Lawn LLC,

Sincerely,
Louise Dyer
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LAUGER’S GOOD LAWN LLC

P.0O. Box 235

Youngsville, PA 16371 LAWN & LANDSCAPLE
Phone (814)563-4060 Fax (814)563-3116 PROFESSIONALS
E-mail: office@laugersgoodlawn.com
Web-site: www.laugersgoodlawn.com

Tingley Park
Youngsville High School

March 19, 2012

Estimate for Tingley Park Renovation

Remove the rotted timbers and the landscape bed. Install fabric, gravel and rocks.

Cost: $757.00



